Youth Council

May 11, 2016
706 N. Victory Drive
Mankato, MN

Those Present: Valerie Bentdahl, Angie Blackstad, Michelle Forliti, Heather Gleason, Amanda Mackie, Jeannie Meidlinger, Glenn Morris, Kim Mueller, Jon Nowak, Carrie Scheffler, John Schons, Deanna Steffensmeier 
I. Welcome and Introductions

Deanna Steffensmeier called the meeting to order and members introduced themselves. 

II. Approval of Minutes

Deanna Steffensmeier called for the approval of the March meeting minutes.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by John Schons and seconded by Amanda Mackie.  The motion carried.
III. Carl D. Perkins Career and Technical Education Plan
Glenn Morris from the South Central Service Cooperative presented on the Carl Perkins Plan, which is federal funding for K-12 and post-secondary education to work jointly to meet the needs of students. It is designed to offer a sequence of opportunities for students and career pathways that lead to employment.  In the past, it has supported programming in districts such as updated equipment.  This year there is interest in more substantial impact in the region.  There are three federal laws that align the efforts including Carl Perkins for career and college readiness, WIOA for job skills and employment and World’s Best Workforce for career readiness. 

Some of the goals of the Perkins Plan include:

· Career pathways

· Opportunities for 9th graders to explore technical careers

· Integrate career guidance with students and families

· Career exposure through career expos, fairs, camps and industry tours

· Career academies in healthcare, manufacturing and IT

· Professional development for teachers and counselors including MVAC youth counselors

· Services to students with disabilities including  PAES (Practical Assessment Exploration System) labs and Work Skills Competition

IV. Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA)
Heather Gleason reported that since our last meeting, we received notification of the WIOA Youth allocation.  South Central received $297,381, which was a 17.5% reduction from last year.  The WIOA Youth budget was distributed and reviewed.  The DEED Office of Youth Development released a report that compared youth allocations from 2010-2016.  The allocation for South Central decreased by 53.7% during that time period.  
A motion to approve the budget was made by Angie Blackstad and seconded by Kim Mueller.  The motion carried.

V. Updates

PY2015 WIA/WIOA and MN Youth Quarterly Results

Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the Program Year 2015 WIA/WIOA Youth Fourth Quarter Results.  MVAC has served 114 youth so far and the goal is to serve 104.  The preliminary performance measure results indicate that we are meeting all of the youth measures.  

Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the State Fiscal Year 2016 Minnesota Youth Program Second Quarter Results.  MVAC has served 178 youth so far and the goal is to serve 86.

Youth Grants

Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed a summary of youth grants.  The Youth Intervention Program is focused on serving youth in foster care or out-of-home placement.  A total of 24 youth have been served so far.  The "Dream It. Believe It. Achieve It." Program is focused on serving youth ages 14-24 from communities of color.  A total of 63 youth have been served.  The TANF Youth program provides work experience opportunities to teen parents and youth on MFIP grants.  We received an initial $30,000 plus an additional $10,000 that was not utilized in another service area.  A total of 4 youth have been served so far.  
Michelle Forliti also distributed a summary of the number of youth by county that will be offered work experiences over the next program year through the multiple funding sources.  MVAC expects to provide 129 work experiences. 
Rural Career Counseling Coordinator
Carrie Scheffler, Rural Career Counseling Coordinator for South Central and Southwest Minnesota, distributed and reviewed a summary of her activities including meeting with staff and key stakeholders, participated in career exploration events and planning, organized a focus group in Worthington for the National Governors Association Talent Pipeline Policy Academy.  She will be conducting an asset map and gap analysis to identify and share best practices across the 23 county region.  
VI. Other Business
Kim Mueller reported that work based opportunities are increasing in Mankato Schools.  Last year, there were about 50 students and 50 special education students in work based opportunities.  Next year they are looking at a total of 150 students.
Angie Blackstad distributed flyers for the FastTRAC classes in healthcare, manufacturing and transportation.

Next Meeting: October 12, 2016


The meeting adjourned.   

